Western Massachusetts Library Advocates
[image: image1.png]




 






Present:  Eric Poulin, Chris Lindquist, Bonnie Isman, Jim Craig, Betty Johnson, Mary Kronholm, Judy Clini, John Ramsay, Sue SanSoucie, Lynn Coakley     
Absent: Katie O’Neil, Joan Powers, Jan Resnick, Mary King
Call to order: 9:50 AM

Minutes. Lynn Kleindienst’s Board minutes of Sept. 18, 2012 approved unanimously.  Minutes of the Annual Meeting on October 3, 2012 will be acted on at the Spring Semi-Annual Meeting.
Treasurer’s Report. Sue SanSoucie reported there is over $15,000 in the account with few recent expenses. She will email details to the Board.  Her preliminary report was accepted.  

New Business
1. Meeting schedule.  Executive Board meetings will continue to be held at 9:30 a.m. on the third Tuesday of the month, as follows:  December 18, January 15, February 19, March 19, April 16 (Spring Semi-Annual Mtg. possibly in Williamstown), May 21 and June 18. Sue SanSoucie will reserve the MLS-Whately meeting room for Board meetings. (Note:  Afterwards we found out that the room is unavailable on Dec. 18.) 
2. Legislative Breakfasts. Lynn Coakley is recruiting host libraries for 2013 legislative breakfasts. Supported by feedback from the Board, she will coordinate with central region libraries to hold a two-region breakfast for Sen. Brewer’s district this year. Sturbridge Library is a possible host site.  The schedule so far includes Sen. Downing at Great Barrington on Jan. 25 (thanks to the Berkshire Breakfast group), Sen. Rosenberg at GCC on Jan. 11 (Eric Poulin, host), Sen. Knapik at the Westfield Athenaeum (date pending, Chris Lindquist, host), Sen. Canderas (tba-possibly Longmeadow in Feb.), Sen. Welch (tba-possibly West Springfield in Feb.).  Lynn is updating her list of towns in new districts. 
Chris passed out copies of the MBLC Legislative Agenda for 2013. Top priorities include restoration of State Aid to Public Libraries, funding for Networks and Resource Sharing, and support for MLS/Library for the Commonwealth.  Mary Kronholm emphasized that we really need to do something for small libraries.  Betty Johnson reported that MLS is restructuring the fee to belong to MassCat which should benefit the small libraries that will never be able to afford C/W MARS. 
Sue reported on the cost to charter a bus to take advocates from western Mass. to the Mass. Library Association Legislative Rally at the Statehouse on March 26, 2013.  

Motion by Eric, second by Judy, to arrange for a Big Bus for 57 passengers with restroom. Cost $1,350. Passed.  Getting a larger bus will demonstrate our commitment to developing new library advocates. 

Lynn reminded us that we had voted to reimburse people who carpool from the Berkshires to take the bus into Boston.  Motion by John, second by Eric, to reimburse Berkshire County residents $25.00 per car for car pools of 2 or more people who drive to MLS-Whately or to Table & Vine in West Springfield to take the WMLA bus.  Passed.  Lynn will do a mailing via MLS delivery to Berkshire towns to promote this offer in addition to email announcements.  
All Board members can use the Constant Contact software to send announcements. User name: ssansoucie, password: books1.  
3. WMLA Website.  John and Lynn have been discussing how to streamline updates to the WMLA website.  Lynn’s daughter handles site updates and maintenance.  All Board members should report any dead links or outdated info to Lynn using the special subject line “WMLA Web Update”.  Board minutes are posted as approved (not in draft).  Bonnie will remind Lynn.  Chris would like to see information on the usage of the website. Lynn will look into using Google Analytics. The old Friends of WMRLS Facebook page still gets some visitors.  Betty will set up a new Facebook page under Western Mass. Library Advocates for event announcements, etc. 

4.  Membership report. Bonnie distributed lists of the current members for 2012 and 2013.  About 60 members have renewed so far.  Email access to small libraries is a problem. John suggested checking with Shirley McLean. The membership list includes donors to special projects, such as Legislative Breakfasts, but not people who have bought discounted bus tickets.

Lynn Kleindienst has left the Board and is not available to serve as WMLA’s Resident Agent.  Motion by Jim, second by Chris to appoint Sue SanSoucie as WMLA’s Resident Agent under Mass. General Laws, Chapter 180, Section 10C.  Passed.  Bonnie will send in the necessary documents. 

5. Theft alert.  Chris gave an update on the MLS response to the Optima delivery driver who was caught stealing cash from the Granville Library. Nine libraries were exposed to threat of similar crimes.  After prodding from Chris and others, MLS sent out a general email informing member libraries of this situation.  Board members were disappointed in the delay and MLS’ lack of concern for informing member libraries.  Members of the Board urged Betty, as a member of the MLS Executive Committee, to follow up with MLS and establish a library alert policy so that swift action can be taken in future incidents.  Optima’s policy on criminal background checks was unclear. Chris mentioned that there is a web-based CORI process now. 
6.  Status of the Whately building.  No change has been announced in the use of the Whately building, but a decision will be made by the end of 2013, probably to sell it.  At least one inquiry for use of the building has been made that we know of.  Eric suggested that it is time for WMLA to investigate MLS’ future plans for a presence in western Mass. John would like to have a follow up meeting on the status of the building. Eric will contact Greg Pronevitz to set up a meeting. Mary reminded us to be sure to involve our legislative delegation. For example, an additional $100,000 was added in this year’s budget due to the action of Rep. Cheryl Coakley Rivera to ensure that the extra expense of the Whately building did not take money away from other services.  It would be good to recognize her special efforts at the breakfast for Sen. Canderas’ district. 
7. Survey. Chris proposed a short survey of the western Massachusetts library community to identify advocacy issues.  He has a staff person who can work on this with Survey Monkey.  The Board supported the concept, and Chris will draft a set of questions for the Board to review, including the status of the Whately building and loss of access to local newspapers. Bonnie suggested using the survey to promote membership in WMLA. We agreed it would be useful to get this out before the end of December so the results could be available for use at the Legislative Breakfasts.  

8.  Newspaper access.  After MLS dropped the regional subscription to the Springfield Republican, Mary contacted Editor Wayne E. Phaneuf. He was willing to have a discussion after the election. Jim Craig would like to see UMass included in this discussion, and Greg Pronevitz has also asked to be involved. All agreed that the Newsbank subscription pricing was unacceptable. Mary and John will follow up. 

9.  Small libraries tour.  We reconstructed our thoughts about the purpose and timing of this project. The target audience is library decision makers, such as MBLC Commissioners. Timing involves a speaker at the Spring Semi-Annual meeting, then a bus tour in May.  Chris, John, Mary, and Jan Resnick will be on the planning committee.

10.  Advocacy Dog & Pony Show.  John and Eric reported on their excellent advocacy presentations at the MLTA/MFOL conference, in Sheffield, and out on the Cape.  Their power point slides are available at http://guides.masslibsystem.org/content.php?pid=341084&sid=2788316  under the “Stories” tab.  They are willing to do a reprise at the MLA Conference next spring and are also open to new ideas for a program.

 11.  Network consolidation.  Chris got a response from Joe Mule saying that C/W MARS wouldn’t be able to discuss network consolidation until the Evergreen software is more functional.  Chris feels that there is much duplication of effort in having so many different computer networks serving Mass. libraries. There are at least ten, including MassCat.  Eric agreed that this would be another way to build statewide services.  Chris will investigate obtaining financial information about network operations.    
12.  Other business.  WMLA needs a newsletter editor.  Judy will talk to the absent Board members to see it they can take on this assignment using Constant Contact and the examples that are already in place.  A December newsletter could announce important Legislative Breakfast info and the new officers. Jim and Eric will continue to work on the Education Committee, and Eric will contact Terry Plum as a potential new committee member.  The Legislation Committee consists of Lynn and Jan who also works on the WMLA Blog.  The Membership Committee consists of Bonnie, Janet Moulding, and Debbie Bruneau.  
Next Board Meeting:  MLS Whately, December 18, 2012 9:30 AM (to be rescheduled)
Meeting adjourned at 12 Noon.  
Submitted by Bonnie Isman, Clerk 
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